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Madison Brame

From: Marielle Macher <mmacher@cjplaw.org>
Sent: Friday, March 14, 2025 11:29 AM
To: MV, Regulations
Subject: [External] Regulation 13-6 Public Comment

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. 
To report suspicious email, use the Report Phishing button in Outlook. 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pa.gov%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fcopapwp-
pagov%2Fen%2Foa%2Fdocuments%2Fdocuments%2Fcofense-report-phishing-user-guide.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CRA-
Regulations%40pa.gov%7C9321b66193994968c63e08dd630ce991%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C
0%7C638775629290893150%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAi
OiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KKoHAIkxTYRBiIlTygzkjHm%2Bk3A6Vs9ZR4
WwW3HeBkg%3D&reserved=0> 
 
 
 
To Kaitlyn Boswell: 
 
 
 
Please see the public comments below. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Marielle 
 
 
 
The Community Justice Project writes to express concern with § 5a.15(b)(3) of the DMVA’s proposed rulemaking 
regarding the State Veterans' Programs.  Section 5a.15(b)(3) provides that applicants to the Disabled Veterans' Real 
Estate Tax Exemption may prove their disability rating through the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs rating code 
sheet, or, if permitted by the board, via a current U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (“VA”) tax abatement or summary 
of benefits letter.  If these documents conflict, § 5a.15(b)(3) states that the rating code sheet will prevail. 
 
 
 
Reliance on the rating code sheet in the event of a conflict is problematic, however, because the rating code sheet is an 
internal VA document that the VA uses as part of its decisionmaking process, not an official proof of the veteran’s 
disability rating.  In fact, the VA usually does not provide a copy of the rating code sheet to the veteran. 
 
 
 
When documents conflict, the DMVA should instead rely on the official written decision notices provided to veterans 
under 38 C.F.R. § 3.103, and should interpret the decision notices in accordance with all applicable law and VA 
regulations. 
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Marielle Macher, Esq. 
 
She/her 
 
Community Justice Project 
 
118 Locust Street 
 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
 
717-236-9486, ext. 214 
 
mmacher@cjplaw.org<mailto:mmacher@cjplaw.org> 
 
 
 
This email message is from an attorney and may contain information that is confidential, privileged and/or attorney 
work product. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, please immediately advise the sender that this 
message was inadvertently transmitted to you and delete this message, along with any attachments. Please note that if 
you are an attorney who received this email about a prospective client, you must maintain the confidences of the 
prospective client. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 
 


